
Future Programs  

(mark your calendar!)  
 

January 17th : Walking Coastal 

Cornwall é.and British Birds on 

the Fly ~ Jan Demorest & Steve 

Moore  

February 21st : KAS Membersô 

Slide Show Extravaganza  ~ (see 

page 4 for more details)  

Saturday, December 15th 

The 113th  Christmas Bird Count season is almost here!

Since the Christmas Bird Count began over a century ago, it 

has relied on the dedication and commitment of volunteer 

citizen scientists.  In other words, it all starts with you!  

Many of you know that, no mat-

ter the weather, teams of peo-

ple cover a 15 -mile diameter 

circle every year in December to 

count every species and group 

of birds they are able to find.  Some areas require a fair amount of walk-

ing, but much counting will be done from car windows as the roads are 

slowly traveled.  Birds seen at feeders within the count circle are of equal 

importance, so for those who prefer the ñArmchair CBCò, 

your sightings for the day are also needed (for any 

amount of time).  

At the end of the day, everybody gathers to enjoy a pot-

luck at the home of Steve and Linda Hall and to tally the 

dayôs results.  The potluck begins at 5:00!!  After the 

Count Day,  Phil Mattocks compiles the statistics for Na-

tional Audubon, which he has done for many, many 

years.  People who have covered a specific area in the 

past  are verifying that they will be doing so again this year.  
If you have never been involved and would like to join a 
group, please call Steve Moore at 933 -1179 after December 

6th and before December 14
th

. 
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What kind of 

a bird did you 

say that was?  

Dipper in a Snowstorm!  

Newcomers are most welcome!  Come join the fun! 

photo by Denny Grandstrand  

Snowy Owl (juvenile)

hanging out near Costco 

around Thanksgiving 

time.  

News Flash !!!  
Yakima Snowy Owl is 

now at Blue Mt. 
Wildlife in Pendleton, 

OR, being treated for a 
broken scapula.  
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Well, the fall migrants are 

presumably at their destina-

tions and the spring mi-

grants are months away and 

now that the election is over, 

the snowbirds are in Yuma or Palm Springs.  So it is just 

us year - rounders, both the avian kind and their human 

watchers.  

That doesnôt mean that we can just sit back and read our 

seed catalogues.  There is a lot to do.  The Thanksgiving 

Bird Count will have been over by the time you read this, 

but I hope you had a chance to participate.  Itôs a fun way 

to give some added meaning to Thanksgiving.   

The Christmas Bird Count is coming up and I am reminded 

of the words of David Yarnow, The Audubon President, 

when he spoke at the recent ACOW meeting:  ñThe Christ-

mas Bird Count is the oldest continuous example of wild-

life census in the country.ò  Thatôs close to the exact word-

ing of his quote.  KAS has participated for 33 years, so we 

have done our part; we are slated to go out on Saturday, 

December 15. Upper County/Cle Elumôs 5th-year count is 

on Monday, December 17th. (see front page for how to 

participate.)  

Steve Moore has scheduled a trip to McNary Wildlife Ref-

uge for December 8th.  He reports that last year the river 

had frozen over and the ducks had moved to The Dalles ~ 

he hopes it will be better this year!  

January will begin another series of productive field trips 

and lectures, like the recent well -attended and excellent 

program on Antarctica by William Meyer.   

   Jim Briggs, KAS President  

PRESIDENTõS 
MESSAGE 

Send in your stories & photos!  

The Hooter is the newsletter of  

Kittitas Audubon,  published 

monthly except for July.  

~~~~~~~  

Submissions from members &  

other readers are most wel-

come and encouraged! 
The editor reserves the right to edit 

for space, grammar, and/or suit-

ability.  Email text and/or photos to 

bobcat@kvalley.com  or snail mail 

to Jan Demorest, Hooter Editor, 

712 E 2nd Ave, Ellensburg, WA  

98926.  Submissions need to be in   

by the 20th of the preceding month.  

KAS BOARD MEMBERS  
President ï Jim Briggs   933 -2231           
Vice President ï Bud Rechterman  962 -4508  
Secretary ï Diane Bullock   968 -3175 
Treasurer ï Sharon Lumsden  968 -3889  
Conservation ï  Vacant  
Education ï Judy Hallisey   674 -6858  
Field Trips ï Steve Moore   933 -1179  
*Newsletter ï Jan Demorest  933 -1179  
*Historian ï Gloria Lindstrom  925 -1807  
Programs ï Jeb Baldi   933 -1558  
Publicity ï Gerry Sorenson   968 -4857  
Wildlife Habitat ï Joe Meuchel  933 -3011  
*Bluebird boxes ï Jan Demorest  933 -1179  
Past President ð Gloria Baldi  933 -1158  

Membership ï Tuck Forsythe  925 -2356  

*Christmas Bird Count ï Phil Mattocks  
    962 -2191  
*Librarian  -   Ginger Jensen  925 -5816  
Social/Greeter ï Kay Forsythe  925 -2356
     
   *NON -VOTING POSITIONS  
 

KAS Board Meetings are held at 4:30 

PM on the 1st Thursday of each 

month on the third floor of the CWU 

Science Bldg, Room 301 (above the 

elephant desk). These meetings are 

open to the public and all Audubon 

members; please come and join in the 

discussions.  Meetings adjourn by 6:00 

or 6:30, after which we all go out for a 

sociable dinner ~ NO business discus-

sion allowed!  

 

Snowy Owl 

visits 

Yakima 

 

November 

23rd, 2012  

 

 
photo by 

Denny 

Grandstrand  



First Saturday BirdWalk on November 3rd  

Beginning our eleventh year  of the First Satur-

day BirdWalks  at Irene Rinehart Riverfront Park, 

we were greeted by a 40 -degree foggy but clear-

ing day, which allowed  occasional sun spots to 

shine on seven birders.  The cottonwood trees 

were dressed in half of their golden leaves with 

the balance on the ground giving us a golden car-

pet through which to walk.   Not many people in 

the park and at first there were not many birds 

either, so we enjoyed the dormant Red - tailed 

Hawk nest that has been used the past two years, 

and the huge wasp nest visible in the now -bare 

tree.  But as the morning progressed, we found 

25 different  species, varying in size from a Bald 

Eagle to the tiny Black -capped Chickadees, Red -

breasted Nuthatches, Pacific and Bewickôs Wrens, 

and one Brown Creeper.  

Over the past ten years the BirdWalk habitat has 

had some changes.  Originally there was a golf 

course with small scattered trees, and brush bor-

dering the east side of the road leading to the 

ponds.  In spring those few trees were stopping 

spots for a few songbirds heading for higher ele-

vations to nest, and the grasses and brush near 

the roadway harbored such species as Song Spar-

rows, Killdeer, and Red -winged Blackbirds.  On 

the west side of the roadway, heavy flooding in 

the past few years has pushed piles of brush and 

trees near the path areas, while winds have 

pushed trees with shallow roots to the earth.  

While we have lost some habitat, the recent Ree-

cer Creek re - routing project is quickly becoming 

an area where we are finding water and shore-

birds.  (A Long -billed Dowitcher, plus twelve  Wil-

sonôs Snipes probing in the mud were a special 

treat this Saturday.)  Under the I -90 overpass, we 

are finding nesting barn swallows, and a resident 

Belted Kingfisher uses the creek as it flows 

through that area.  

Talley of species since inception of the BirdWalk is 

at 126  ~ more than one - third  of all the species 

found in Washington State.  Some species have 

been spotted only once (Tundra and Trumpeter 

Swans, Redhead Duck, Western Kingbird, White -

breasted and Pygmy Nuthatches, Semi -palmated 

Plover, Least Sandpiper, Black - throated Gray and 

MacGillivrayôs Warblers, Black-chinned and Calli-

ope Hummingbirds, Bonaparteôs Gull, Bohemian 

Waxwing, Cackling Goose, Cinnamon Teal, Golden

-crowned Sparrow, Eurasian Collared Dove, 

Golden Eagle, Lazuli Bunting, Northern Shrike, 

Pacific Slope Flycatcher, Swainsonôs Hawk, and 

Hermit Thrush), while others are found most 

every month (Black -capped Chickadee, Downy 

Woodpecker, Belted Kingfisher, Black -billed Mag-

pie, Northern Flicker, Song Sparrow, and Red -

tailed Hawk).  It has always been fun to record a 

species that we have never spotted previously.   

Numbers of participants have varied from two to 

32; normally we number between ten and four-

teen.  (The two were Jeb and myself on the very 

first BirdWalk in November 2002 when the 

weather was zero degrees  ééé.and it was cold, 

but we were there so we searched for birds and 

found eleven species.)  Spring weather with mi-

grating birds brings most people to the walk be-

cause there is more to discover.  Over the years, 

some of Kittitas Audubonôs now most active mem-

bers began by attending a BirdWalk.  

Starting time has always been at 8:00 am, even 

though we believe that we should begin an hour 

later in the winter (when both we and the birds 

are awake), and definitely an hour earlier in late 

spring and summer.  It was decided not to change 

because some may not óget the messageô.  How-

ever, for the past three years we have made an 

exception for the first BirdWalk of the New Year, 

still meeting at 800 am, but going to breakfast as 

a group before the walk at 9:00am.  

Some BirdWalks have been memorable not only 

because of what species we discovered (birds, 

butterflies, moths, snakes, muskrat, and otters), 

but also because of unusual weather, such as 

ñfrazilò ice and hoarfrost in winter or perfect 

weather with many nesting birds feeding young in 

spring and summer.  Over the years the First Sat-

urday BirdWalk has become a known public event 

in Ellensburg, and we are pleased to collect avian 

data as citizens.  Please join Diane and Tom 

Gauron, leaders for the   First Saturday BirdWalk 

on December 1 st .   ~ Gloria Baldi  
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This could be you!!!  
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THANKS!  THANKS! THANKS!  

Connie and Bill Speth have generously donated a 

delightful monotype to Kittitas Audubon for a 

fundraiser.  A monotype  is a one - of - a- kind  work 

of art created by covering a metal or glass plate 

entirely with ink or paint and then removing the 

sections one does not want to print when paper is 

pressed on the plate.  This charming piece was done 

by Carlene Roters, copyrighted 2004, and entitled 

"Anticipation II", after  the artist  had watched this 

young Great Horned Owl prepare to fledge.  The art 

work is approximately 26" H by 32" W, framed in 

black and white and ready to hang.  KAS Board is 

presently exploring options for the sale/auction of 

Connie and Billôs wonderful donation. 

SAVE the DATE   

2013 CONVENTION // JULY 12-15  
SKAMANIA LODGE // STEVENSON, WASHINGTON 

 

 

 

National Audubon 

After 15 years, the Audubon Convention returns. 

Join Audubon staff, volunteers, and Chapter leaders to learn 

about how our work contributes to Flyways conservation. 

Experience four days of cutting-edge science, networking, 

birding and FUN in the Pacific Northwest. 

For more information and to receive email updates visit   

www.audubon.org/2013convention 

Meet birders from around the 

USA!   

As I hope you know by now, after 15 years Audu-
bon will be holding a national  convention next 
year.  Mark your calendars for July 12 -16, 2013 at 
Skamania Lodge in Stevenson, WA, 45 minutes 
east of Portland, OR, along the Columbia River 
Gorge. There will be a full range of workshops, 

plenary sessions, and field trips to choose from ï 
as well as general time to connect with other 
Auduboners from around the country. Check here 
for preliminary information:     
 http://chapterservices.audubon.org/
audubon -convention -2013    

NAS is exploring sources of funding assistance, 
but in the meantime, see if your chapter would be 
willing to sponsor a representative or representa-

tives to what promises to be a high -energy event.  

Reports are that this is a spectacular place  ~ 

wonderful accommodations, food, and sur-

roundings  ~ consider it a vacation with 

birds!  

ñKAS Membersô Slide Showò:   For the 3 rd  

year running, members are welcome to submit 2 to 

20 photos of their choice to share with others at 

the February, 2013 monthly meeting.  Images -   of 

birds, plants animals, trips or people (your choice!)  

-   will be assembled in a Powerpoint slide show.   

New for this year  :   please 

include 3 or more photos at least 20  

years old .   Birds?  Who had a camera 

that good back then ???  

So how about -  of  people we know  -  

on vacation, or otherwise having a 

good time!  Many such older photos 

will be either paper or slides, so you 

may submit them by mail and we 

will digitize them for the show and 

return the originals.  Address in 

January issue.  Dig out those old photo & slide boxes 
and give it some thought for a fun program!  

Yakima Snowy Owl in flight  

photo by Cricket Webb  

http://eidertrk.audubon.org/trk/r.emt?h=www.audubon.org/2013convention&t=xtrx&e=23h&m
http://chapterservices.audubon.org/audubon-convention-2013
http://chapterservices.audubon.org/audubon-convention-2013
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Flock of Gray -crowned rosy finches in 

meadow east of junction of 35/3517 

Roads. They were foraging for seeds, 

flocking up, and landing again.  

Observed on November 2, 2012 in Table Mountain burned area.  

 ~ report and photos by Debra Davis, USFS, via Judy Hallisey  

Gray -crowned rosy finch along 
Naneum Wilson Trail  

Some wildlife is making use of the burned area of 
Table Mountain!   

Should winter bird feeding include hummingbirds?   from WDFW  
Advice from Audubon, American Bird Conservancy, and the Cornell Lab of Ornithology includes  only 

keeping hummingbird feeders up for two weeks in the fall after you see the last bird using 

them.  They also say:  

Maintaining a backyard hummingbird feeder can help 

provide the birds with nectar critical to their survival, 

especially during the fall when they need to double their 

body mass before migration. (Contrary to a common 

fear, the extra food won't stop a hummer from migrating 

south when it's time for it to go.) To ensure your yard is 

a safe and nutritious stopover for hummingbirds:  

�x�� Fill the feeders with sugar water, made by combining 

four parts hot water to one part white sugar, boiled for 

one to two minutes. NEVER  use honey, which promotes 

the growth of harmful bacteria, or artificial sweeteners, 

which have no nutritional value. Also avoid red food 

coloring.  

�x�� Clean the feeders with a solution of one part white 

vinegar to four parts water about once a week. If your 

feeder has become dirty, try adding some grains of dry rice to the vinegar solution and shake 

vigorously. The grains act as a good abrasive. Rinse your feeder well with warm water three times 

before refilling with sugar solution.  

Anna's hummingbird at feeder 25 Nov  ~  photo by 
Martin Gouldthorpe in SW British Columbia  

The mission of 

Kittitas Audubon 
is to develop an 

appreciation of 
nature through 

education and 

conservation, 
with a focus on 

birds.   


